# DOW UNIVERSITY OF HEALTH SCIENCES KARACHI



# **BIDDING DOCUMENT**

### Single Stage – One Envelope Procedure As per Rule 46 (1) of SPPR, 2010

IFB / NIT No: DUHS/DP/2024/297-299 Dated 18 November 2024

### PROCUREMENT OF FURNITURE / FIXTURE FOR NEW GIRLS HOSTEL AT OJHA CAMPUS, DUHS, KARACHI (Ref. No. DUHS/DP/2024/299)

	TABLE OF CONTENTS	
Α.	INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)	2
1.	Introduction	2
2.	The Bidding Procedure	3
3.	The Bidding Documents	3
4.	Preparation of Bids	4
5.	Submission of Bids	7
6.	Opening and Evaluation of Bids	8
7.	Award of Contract	14
В.	GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)	17
1.	Definitions	17
2.	Application	17
3.	Technical Specifications / Standards	17
4.	Use of Contract Documents and Information	18
5.	Patent Rights	18
6.	Ensuring Storage Arrangements	18
7.	Inspections, Tests and Training	18
8.	Delivery and Documents	19
9.	Insurance	19
10.	Transportation	19
11.	Incidental Services	19
12.	Warranty / Guarantee	19
13.	Payment	20
14.	Assignment	20
15.	Delays in the Bidder's Performance	20
16.	Penalties / Liquidated Damages	20
17.	Termination for Default	21
18.	Force Majeure	21
19.	Termination for Insolvency	22
20.	Termination for Convenience	22
21	Resolution of Disputes	22
22.	Governing Language	22
23.	Applicable Law	23
24.	Notices	23
25.	Taxes & Duties	23
C:	INVITATION FOR BIDS (IFB)	24
D:	BID DATA SHEET	25
E:	SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (SCC)	27
F:	SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS	30
G:	TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS	31
H:	SAMPLE FORMS	53
1.	Performance Guarantee / Security Form	54
2.	Manufacturer's Authorization Form	54
3.	Contract Form	55
3.	Integrity Pact	56
l:	BID FORM & PRICE SCHEDULE	57
1.	Bid Form	57
2.	Price Schedules	58

### **A: Instructions to Bidders. (ITB)**

#### 1. INTRODUCTION

#### 1 SOURCE OF FUNDS

- 1.1 The Procuring agency has allocated funds / received / applied for loan / grant / federal / provincial / local government funds from the source(s) indicated in the bid data sheet in various currencies towards the cost of the project / schemes specified in the bidding data and it is intended that part of the proceeds of this loan / grant / funds / will be applied to eligible payments under the contract for which these bidding documents are issued.
- 1.2 Payment by the Fund will be made by procuring agency from university funds or only at the request of the Procuring agency and upon approval by the Government of Sindh., and in case of a project will be subject in all respect to the terms and conditions of the agreement. The Project Agreement prohibits a withdrawal from the allocated fund account for the purpose of any payment to persons or entities, or for any import of goods, if such payment or import, to the knowledge of the Federal Government / Sindh Government, is prohibited by a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations. No party other than the Procuring agency shall derive any rights from the Project Agreement or have any claim to the allocated fund proceeds.

#### 2. ELIGIBLE BIDDERS

- 2.1. This Invitation for Bids is open to all original Manufacturers, within Pakistan and abroad, and their Authorized Agents / Importers / Bidders / Distributors.
- 2.2. Bidders should not be associated, or have been associated in the past, directly or indirectly, with a firm or any of its affiliates which have been engaged by the University to provide consulting services for the preparation of the design, specifications, and other documents to be used for the procurement of the goods to be purchased under this Invitation for Bids.
- 2.3. Government-owned enterprises may participate only if they are legally and financially autonomous, if they operate under commercial law, and if they are not a dependent agency of the Federal Govt. or Provincial Govt.
- 2.4. Bidder intend to enter into an agreement or under an existing agreement in the form of a Joint Venture (JV) or Consortium shall not be eligible, unless otherwise specified in the Bid Data Sheet.
- 2.5. Bidder should not be eligible to bid if they are under a declaration of ineligibility for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any Government organization in accordance with sub **clause 35.1.**

#### 3. ELIGIBLE GOODS

3.1 All goods and related services to be supplied under the contract shall have their origin in eligible source countries and all expenditures made under the contract shall be limited to such goods and services. For this purpose, the term "Goods" includes any Goods that are the subject of this Invitation for Bids and the term "Services" shall include related services such as transportation, insurance etc. The "Origin" means the place where the "goods" are mined, grown, or produced, or the place from which the "related services" are supplied. Goods are produced through manufacturing or processing, or substantial and major assembly of ingredients / components, a commercially recognized product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.

#### 2. THE BIDDING PROCEDURE

- 4. Single stage Two envelope procedure
  - 4.1 Bids shall be accepted under the single stage one envelope procedure defined in the SPP Rules 2010 at Clause 46(1).
  - 4.2 The bids shall be opened in the presence of bidders or their authorized representative at the prescribed time, date and venue.
  - 4.3 The Bids shall be evaluated in accordance with the evaluation / qualification criteria specified in these bidding documents besides any other factor deemed to be relevant by the procuring agency subject to provision of Rule 44 of SPP Rules 2010;

#### 3. THE BIDDING DOCUMENTS

#### 5. CONTENTS OF BIDDING DOCUMENTS

- 5.1 The Bidding Documents: In addition to the Invitation for Bids (IFB) / Tender Notice, the bidding documents include:
  - i. Instructions to Bidders (ITB);
  - ii. General Conditions of Contract (GCC);
  - iii. Special Conditions of Contract (SCC);
  - iv. Schedule of Requirements;
  - v. Technical Specifications;
  - vi. Contract Form;
  - vii. Manufacturer's Authorization Form;
  - viii. Performance Guarantee Form;
  - ix. Bid Form; and
  - x. Price Schedules.
- 5.2 In case of discrepancies between the Invitation for Bids (IFB) / Tender Notice and the Bidding Documents, the Bidding Documents shall take precedence.

5.3 The bidders are expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the bidding documents. Failure to furnish complete information required in the bidding documents or to submit a bid not substantially responsive to the bidding documents may result in rejection.

#### 6. AMENDMENT / CLARIFICATION OF BIDDING DOCUMENTS

- 6.1 An interested bidder, who has obtained bidding documents, may request for clarification of contents of the bidding document in accordance with the Rule 23(1) of SPP Rules, 2010.
- 6.2 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of bids, the Procuring Agency may, for any reason, whether at its own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective Bidder, modify the bidding documents by amendment.
- 6.3 All prospective bidders that have received the bidding documents will be notified the amendment(s) in writing, which will be binding on them.
- 6.4 In order to allow prospective bidders reasonable time to take the amendment(s) into account in preparing their bids, the Procuring Agency may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for submission of the bids.

#### 4. PREPARATION OF BIDS

#### 7. LANGUAGE OF BID

7.1 Preparation of Bids

The bid prepared by the bidder, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the bid exchanged by the bidder and the Procuring Agency shall be in English. Supporting documents and printed literature furnished by the bidder may be in another language provided these are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages in English, in which case for purposes of interpretation of the Bid, the translated version shall prevail.

#### 8. DOCUMENTS COMPRISING THE BID

- 8.1 The bid prepared by the Bidder shall comprise the following:
  - (a) Bid Form;
  - (b) Price Schedule;
  - (c) Documentary evidence to the effect that the Bidder is eligible to bid and is qualified to perform the Contract if its bid is accepted;
  - (d) Documentary evidence to the effect that the goods to be supplied by the Bidder are eligible goods and related services as defined in clause-3 and conform to the bidding documents; and
  - (e) Bid Security.

#### 9. BID PRICES

- 9.1 The prices and discounts quoted by the Bidder in the Bid Form and in the Price Schedules shall conform to the requirements specified below.
- 9.2 All items in the Schedule of Supply must be listed and priced separately in the Price Schedules. If a Price Schedule shows items listed but not priced, their prices shall be assumed to be included in the prices of other items. Items not listed in the Price Schedule shall be assumed not to be included in the Bid.
- 9.3 The price to be quoted in the Bid Form shall be the total price of the Bid excluding any discounts offered.
- 9.4 The Bidder shall quote any unconditional discounts and the methodology for their application in the Bid Form.
- 9.5 Prices proposed in the Price Schedule Forms for Goods, shall be disaggregated, when appropriate. This disaggregation shall be solely for the purpose of facilitating the comparison of Bids by the Procuring Agency. This shall not in any way limit the Procuring Agency's right to contract on any of the terms offered:
  - (a) Price Schedule For Goods offered from within the Procuring Agency's country:
    - (i) Detailed Specification of Stores
    - (ii) Model / Cat No.
    - (iii) Name of Manufacturer.
    - (iv) Country of Origin
    - (v) Quantity of Stores
    - (vi) Unit
    - (vii) the unit price of the goods quoted on delivered duty paid (DDP) basis, including all customs duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable on the components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of goods, or on the previously imported goods of foreign origin;
    - (viii) If there is no mention of taxes, the offered/quoted price will be considered as inclusive of all prevailing taxes/duties. The benefit of exemption from or reduction in the GST or other taxes during the contract period shall be passed on to the Procuring Agency; and
    - (ix) the total price for the item.
- 9.6 Final Prices quoted by the Bidder shall be fixed during the Bidder's performance of the Contract and not subject to variation on any account. A Bid submitted with an adjustable price quotation shall be treated as nonresponsive and shall be rejected.
- 9.7 If it was proved during the contract period that bidder has supplied the contracted item(s) to any other purchasing agency in Pakistan at the prices lower than the contracted prices, the balance amount will be deducted from the bill and / or security deposit of the bidder.

#### 10. BID CURRENCIES

10.1 Prices shall be quoted in Pak Rupees unless otherwise specified in the Bid Data Sheet.

#### 11. DOCUMENTS ESTABLISHING BIDDER'S ELIGIBILITY AND QUALIFICATION

- 11.1 The documentary evidence of the Bidder's qualifications to perform the contract if its bid is accepted shall establish to the Procuring Agency's satisfaction:
  - (a) that, in the case of a Bidder offering to supply goods under the contract which the Bidder did not manufacture or otherwise produce, the Bidder has been duly authorized by the goods' Manufacturer or producer to supply the goods in the Procuring Agency's country;
  - (b) that the Bidder has the financial, technical, and production capability necessary to perform the contract;
  - (c) that, in the case of a Bidder not doing business within the Procuring Agency's country, the Bidder is or will be (if awarded the contract) represented by an Agent in that country equipped, and able to carry out the Bidder's maintenance, repair, and spare parts-stocking obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications; and
  - (d) that the Bidder meets the evaluation & qualification criteria of bidding document.

# 12. DOCUMENTS ESTABLISHING GOODS' ELIGIBILITY AND CONFORMITY TO BIDDING DOCUMENTS

- 12.1 Pursuant to ITB Clause 8, the Bidder shall furnish, as part of its bid, documents establishing the eligibility and conformity to the bidding documents of all goods and services which the Bidder proposes to supply under the contract.
- 12.2 The documentary evidence of the eligibility of the goods and services shall consist of a statement in the Price Schedule of the country of origin of the goods and services offered which shall be confirmed by a certificate of origin issued at the time of shipment.
- 12.3 The documentary evidence of conformity of the goods and services to the bidding documents may be in the form of literature, drawings, and data, and shall consist of:
  - (a) a detailed description of the essential technical and performance characteristics of the goods; and
  - (b) an item-by-item commentary on the Procuring Agency's Technical Specifications demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the goods and services to those specifications, or a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Technical Specifications.
- 12.4 For purposes of the commentary to be furnished pursuant to ITB Clause 12.3(b) above, the Bidder shall note that standards for workmanship, material, and equipment, as well as references to brand names or catalogue numbers designated by the Procuring Agency in its Technical Specifications, are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The Bidder may substitute alternative standards, brand names, and/or catalogue numbers in its bid, provided that it

demonstrates to the Procuring Agency's satisfaction that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence to those designated in the Technical Specifications.

#### 13. BID SECURITY

- 13.1 The Bidder shall furnish, as part of its proposal, a Bid Security in the amount and currency specified in the Bid Data Sheet and SCC. Unsuccessful bidders' Bid Security will be returned soon after approval of the successful Bidder. The successful Bidder's Bid Security will be discharged upon signing of contract and furnishing the Performance Security bond, duly guaranteed by a scheduled bank.
- 13.2 The Bid Security shall remain valid for a period of 28 days beyond the bid validity period.
- 13.3 The Bid Security is required to protect the Procuring Agency against the risk of Bidder's conduct, which would warrant the Security's forfeiture;
- 13.4 The Bid Security may be forfeited:
  - (a) if a Bidder withdraws its bid during the period of bid validity; or
  - (b) in the case of a successful Bidder, the Bidder fails:
    - (i) to sign the Contract; or
    - (ii) to complete the supplies in accordance with the General Conditions of Contract.

#### 14. BID VALIDITY

- 14.1 Bids shall remain valid for 90 days from the date of its opening. A bid valid for a shorter period shall be treated as non-responsive and rejected.
- 14.2 The Procuring Agency shall ordinarily be under an obligation to process and evaluate the bids within the stipulated bid validity period. However, for any reasons to be recorded in writing, if an extension is considered necessary, all those who have submitted their bids shall be asked to extend their respective bid validity period.

#### 15. ALTERNATIVE BIDS

15.1 Unless otherwise indicated in the BDS, alternative bids shall not be considered.

#### 5. SUBMISSION OF BIDS

- 16. SEALING AND MARKING OF BIDS (Not applicable in case of bid submission on EPADS)
  - 16.1 The Bidder shall prepare an original and the number of copies of the bid indicated in the Bid Data Sheet, clearly marking each "ORIGINAL BID" and "COPY OF BID," as appropriate. In the event of any discrepancy between them, the original shall govern.
  - 16.2 The envelopes shall:
    - (a) bear the name and address of the Bidder;

- (b) bear the specific identification Name and Number of this bidding process indicated in the Bid Data Sheet; and
- (c) bear the Procuring Agency's name and and a statement: "DO NOT OPEN BEFORE," the time and date specified in the Bid Data Sheet.
- 16.3 If all envelopes are not sealed and marked as required, the Procuring Agency will assume no responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the bid.

#### 17. DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION OF BIDS

- 17.1 Bids must be submitted by the bidders and received by the Procuring Agency at the specified address not later than the time and date specified in the Bid Data Sheet.
- 17.2 The Procuring Agency may, at its convenience, extend this deadline for submission of bids by amending the bidding documents in which case all rights and obligations of the Procuring Agency and the Bidders previously subject to the deadline will thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended.

#### 18. LATE BID

18.1 Any bid received by the Procuring Agency after the deadline for submission of bids prescribed by the Procuring Agency shall not be entertained and returned unopened to the bidder.

#### 19. WITHDRAWAL OF BIDS

19.1 The Bidder may after its submission withdraw prior to the expiry of the deadline prescribed for submission of bids.

#### 6. OPENING AND EVALUATION OF BIDS

#### 20. OPENING OF BIDS BY THE PROCURING AGENCY

- 20.1 The Procuring Agency will open all bids in the presence of bidders' representatives who choose to attend, at the time, on the date, and at the place specified in the Bid Data Sheet. The bidders' representatives who are present shall sign a register evidencing their attendance.
- 20.2 The bidders' names, bid modifications or withdrawals, bid prices, discounts, and the presence or absence of requisite bid security and such other details as the Procuring Agency, at its discretion, may consider appropriate, will be announced at the opening. No bid shall be rejected at bid opening, except for late bids, which shall be returned unopened to the Bidder pursuant to ITB Clause 18.
- 20.3 Bids that are not opened and read out at bid opening shall not be considered further for evaluation, irrespective of the circumstances. Withdrawn bids will be returned unopened to the bidders.

#### 21. CLARIFICATION OF BIDS

21.1 During evaluation of the bids, the Procuring Agency may, at its discretion, ask the Bidder for a clarification of its bid. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in the prices or substance of the bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted.

#### 22. PRELIMINARY EXAMINATION

- 22.1 The Procuring Agency will examine the bids to determine whether they are complete, whether any computational errors have been made, whether required sureties have been furnished, whether the documents have been properly signed, and whether the bids are generally in order.
- 22.2 Arithmetical errors will be rectified on the following basis. If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the total price that is obtained by multiplying the unit price and quantity, the unit price shall prevail, and the total price shall be corrected. If the Supplier does not accept the correction of the errors, its bid will be rejected, and its bid security may be forfeited. If there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words will prevail.
- 22.3 The Procuring Agency may waive any minor informality, nonconformity, or irregularity in a bid which does not constitute a material deviation, provided such waiver does not prejudice or affect the relative ranking of any Bidder.
- 22.4 Prior to the detailed evaluation, pursuant to ITB Clause 23 the Procuring Agency will determine the substantial responsiveness of each bid to the bidding documents. For purposes of these Clauses, a substantially responsive bid is one which conforms to all the terms and conditions of the bidding documents without material deviations. Deviations from, or objections or reservations to critical provisions, such as those concerning Bid Security, Applicable Law, and Taxes and Duties, will be deemed to be a material deviation. The Procuring Agency's determination of a bid's responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the bid itself without recourse to extrinsic evidence.
- 22.5 If a bid is not substantially responsive, it will be rejected by the Procuring Agency and may not subsequently be made responsive by the Bidder by correction of the nonconformity.

#### 23. EVALUATION AND COMPARISON OF BIDS

- 23.1 The Procuring Agency will evaluate and compare the bids which have been determined to be substantially responsive, pursuant to ITB Clause 22.
- 23.2 The Procuring Agency's evaluation of a bid will be on delivered duty paid (DDP) basis inclusive of prevailing duties/taxes/levies (excluding GST) and will exclude any allowance for price adjustment during the period of execution of the contract, if provided in the bid.
- 23.3 The Procuring Agency's evaluation of a bid will take into account, in addition to the bid price quoted, one or more of the following factors, and quantified in ITB Clause 24:
  - (a) Incidental costs

Incidental costs provided by the bidder will be added by Procuring Agency to the bid price at the final destination.

#### (b) **Delivery schedule offered in the bid**

The goods covered under this invitation are required to be delivered / shipped within an acceptable range of weeks specified in the Schedule of Requirement.

(c) Deviations in payment schedule from that specified in the Special Conditions of Contract

Bidders shall state their bid price for the payment schedule outlined in the SCC. Bids will be evaluated on the basis of this base price. Bidders are, however, permitted to state an alternative payment schedule and indicate the reduction in bid price they wish to offer for such alternative payment schedule. The Procuring Agency may consider the alternative payment schedule offered by the selected Bidder.

23.4 For the purpose of comparison of bids quoted in different currencies, price shall be converted into Pakistani Rupees. The rate of exchange shall be the selling rate prevailing seven working days before the date of opening of the bids, as notified by the National Bank of Pakistan (NBP) / State Bank of Pakistan (SBP).

#### 24. QUALIFICATION & EVALUATION CRITERIA

S#	Qualification Criteria	Requirement
1.	Original Pay Order of Tender Fee should submit the original	Mandatory
	instruments before the opening of bids at Procurement Directorate at	
	Library Block, Ojha Campus, DUHS, Karachi	
2.	Copy of CNIC of signatory of the Bid Forms	Mandatory
3.	Compliance to the Technical Specifications	Mandatory
	The bidder is required to provide the relevant documents such as Sketches,	
	Drawings, Catalogues, Brochures, Technical Data Sheet duly highlighting	
	the complete technical specifications of the offered goods along with	
	the dimensions and details of material.	
4.	Valid Manufacturer Authorization in accordance with ITB Clause 11.1(a).	Mandatory
	NOTE: -	
	a. Only Manufacturer OR Authorized Sole Agent of Manufacturer (with	
	<b>Original Authorization Letter</b> ) can participate in the bidding process.	
	b. Valid Factory Registration Certificate issued by the competent authority	
	/ Principal Activity Registered in FBR as Manufacturer of Furniture and	
	ISO 9001: 2015 Certificate as manufacturer must be attached.	
	c. SUB-DISTRIBUTOR / SPOT AUTHORIZED AGENT is not allowed to participate in the hidding process	
5.	allowed to participate in the bidding process.	Mondatory
5.	Technical Bid / Proposal on Bidder's Letterhead duly signed and	Mandatory
	stamped.	
6.	Bid Security of required amount and in prescribed shape.	Mandatory
	(Original bid security required in favor of Dow University of Health	
	Sciences, in shape of pay order/ bank draft / bank guarantee) should	
	submit the original instruments before the opening of bids at Procurement	
	Directorate at Library Block, Ojha Campus, DUHS, Karachi.	

S#	Qualification Criteria	Requirement
7.	Bid Form on Bidder's Letterhead duly signed and stamped.	Mandatory
	(Complete bidding document should be stamped & signed by the firm)	
8.	Price Schedule(s) on Bidder's Letterhead duly signed and stamped.	Mandatory
9.	Bidding Documents (Duly filled, Signed & Stamped by Bidder)	Mandatory
10.	Compliance to Bid Validity Period	Mandatory
11.	Compliance to the Delivery Schedule	Mandatory
12.	Compliance to the Payment Terms	Mandatory
13.	Valid General Sales Tax (GST-FBR) Registration with Active Taxpayer Status on FBR website	Mandatory
14.	Valid Income Tax (FBR) Registration with Active Taxpayer Status on FBR Website	Mandatory
15.	<ul> <li>Affidavit on stamp paper of Rs. 100/- duly notarized to the effect that: <ol> <li>The bidder is neither blacklisted nor suspended by any National</li> <li>/ International, including Provincial and Federal Government.</li> </ol> </li> <li>II. Any director or owner of the bidding company is not awarded any punishment from any Court of Law.</li> <li>III. Bidder has submitted the correct and complete information along with the bid/offer. If any document / information is found forged / engineered / fake / bogus at any stage, the bidder may be declared as Blacklisted in accordance with law and the performance guarantee and payment, if any may be forfeited.</li> </ul>	Mandatory
16.	Warranty Certificate from Bidder for Wooden Furniture being Termite-free for at-least 2 years from the date of delivery.	Mandatory
17.	Past Experience / PerformanceBidder must had completed minimum three (03) Contract / Project /Purchase order / Supply order valuing PKR 12 million or abovefor supplying the Furniture/Fixture to any Public SectorOrganization during last 5 years. (Verifiable documentary evidencemust be attached).	Mandatory
18.	Current Experience / Performance Bidder must in hand minimum two (02) Contract / Project / Purchase order / Supply order valuing PKR 12 million or above for supplying the Furniture/Fixture to any Public Sector Organization. (Verifiable documentary evidence must be attached).	Mandatory
19.	Bidder's average Annual Turnover of last three (03) financial years must be <b>PRs. 161.50 million</b> or above (Income Tax Returns for last 3 years must be attached as supporting documents).	Mandatory
20.	Company Profile	Mandatory

**NOTE:** The Procuring Agency (DUHS) is a Non-Profit organization (NPO), hence rates shall be quoted excluding GST.

#### 24.2 Evaluation Criteria

#### i. Technical Evaluation of Bids

- a) The bids disqualified / not responsive to the **Mandatory Qualification Criteria** provided at ITB Clause 24.1 shall not be eligible for further Evaluation.
- b) Joint Venture's / Consortium's Bids, Conditional Bids, Telegraphic Bids, Bids not accompanied by Bid Security of required amount and form, bids received after specific date and time and bids of Black Listed firms shall be treated as rejected / non-responsive.
- c) The bids shall be evaluated and compared on complete Group / Lot / Package Basis only (Section G Technical Specifications). Bids for partial / limited item(s) shall not be considered and rejected.
- d) Evaluation shall be based on the record / documentary evidence submitted by the bidder.
- e) Bids should be responsive to the technical specifications of the goods.
- f) Goods shall be evaluated as per the given Drawing / Catalogue / Brochures
   / technical data sheet (having complete technical specifications of the offered good) or sample furnished by the bidder for physical verification / technical evaluation, if technical data / brochure / literature of the product was not available.
- g) Bids are invited as per Single Stage One Envelope Procedure in accordance with sub rule 1 of rule 46 of the Sindh Public Procurement Rules, 2010. In case, any bidder encloses the financial bid within the technical bid, the same shall be rejected summarily.
- h) The provided mandatory requirements will be applied for qualifying the technical proposals. Bidders must fulfill the mandatory requirements considered only for further process. Documentary evidence must be attached / enclosed in E-PADS to support of your claim.

#### ii. Financial Evaluation of Bids:

- a) Financial bids of the technically responsive / qualified bidders shall be considered only.
- b) Bids not accompanied by the Bid Security of required amount and form shall be rejected.
- c) Purchaser shall not be responsible for any erroneous calculation of taxes and all differences arising out shall be fully borne by the Successful Bidder.
- d) The bidder whose offered rate is found lowest / most advantageous amongst other technically qualified bidders shall be considered for acceptance of the offer provided that it fulfills the laid down terms and conditions of the tender.

#### 25. CONTACTING THE PROCURING AGENCY

- 25.1 No bidder shall contact the Procuring Agency on any matter relating to its bid, from the time of the bid opening to the time the Contract is awarded. If any bidder wishes to bring additional information to the notice of the Procuring Agency, it may do so in writing.
- 25.2 Any direct or indirect effort by a bidding firm to influence the Procuring Agency during the process of selection of a bidder or award of contract may besides rejection of its bid result into its disqualification from participation in the Procuring Agency's future bids.

#### 26. REJECTION OF BIDS

26.1 Notwithstanding anything stated here-before after the Procuring Agency may reject any or all bids at any time prior to the acceptance of a bid. The Procuring Agency may upon request, communicate to a bidder, the grounds for its rejection, but shall not be under obligation to justify those grounds.

#### 27. RE-BIDDING

27.1 If the Procuring Agency has rejected all bids, it may move for a re-bidding or may seek any alternative method of procurement under the provisions of the prevailing Rules.

#### 28. ANNOUNCEMENT OF EVALUATION REPORT

28.1 The Procuring Agency will announce the Evaluation Report and the resultant acceptance or rejection of bids at least three days prior to the award of procurement contract.

#### 24 AWARD OF CONTRACT

#### 29. ACCEPTANCE OF BID AND AWARD CRITERIA

29.1 The bidder with lowest evaluated bid under clause 22, 23 & 24, if not in conflict with any other law, rules, regulations or policy of the Government, will be awarded the contract within the original or extended period of bid validity.

#### 30. PROCURING AGENCY'S RIGHT TO VARY QUANTITIES

30.1 The Procuring Agency reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantity of stores originally specified in the Price Schedule and Schedule of Requirements without any change in unit price or other terms and conditions.

#### 31. LIMITATIONS ON NEGOTIATIONS

- 31.1 The Procuring Agency reserves the right to hold negotiation of delivery schedule or completion schedule for all the items or any item.
- 31.2 Negotiations will not be used to change substantially:
  - i. the technical quality or details of the requirement, including the tasks or responsibilities of the bidder or the performance of the goods;
  - ii. the terms and conditions of the Contract and;
  - iii. anything affecting the crucial or deciding factors in the evaluation of the proposals / bid and / or selection of successful bidder.

#### 32. NOTIFICATION OF AWARD

32.1 Prior to the expiry of the original or extended period of bid validity, the successful bidder will be informed in writing of acceptance of its bid by the Procuring Agency.

#### 33. SIGNING OF CONTRACT

- 33.1 While conveying acceptance of bid to the successful bidder, the Procuring Agency will send the bidder Contract Form provided in the bidding documents, incorporating all points of agreement between the Parties.
- 33.2 Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the Contract Form, the successful Bidder and the Procuring Agency will sign and date the Contract on legal stamp paper valuing 0.35% of the value of contract, (cost shall be borne by the bidder). In case the successful Bidder, after completion of all codal formalities, shows inability to sign the Contract, its Bid Security shall be forfeited. The firm may also be blacklisted from taking part in any future bidding of Procuring Agency for a period upto five Years. In such a situation, the Procuring Agency may make the award to the next lowest evaluated responsive bidder or move for re-bid.

#### 34. PERFORMANCE SECURITY

- 34.1 The successful Bidder shall furnish Performance Security. Upon submission of Performance Security the Bid Security will be returned to the Bidder. The amount of Performance Security is specified at Bid Data Sheet.
- 34.2 Failure of the successful Bidder to comply with any of the requirements specified in this document shall be considered as sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the Bid Security, in which event the Procuring Agency may make the award to the next lowest evaluated Bidder at the risk and cost of the former.

#### 35. CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICES

35.1 (a) the Procuring Agency and the Bidders / Manufacturers / Contractors are expected to observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of the Contract. In pursuance of this policy, the relevant terms / phrases as may apply are defined below:

- (i) "corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in Contract execution; and
- (ii) "fraudulent practice" means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a Contract to the detriment of the Procuring Agency, and includes collusive practice among Bidders (prior to or after bid submission) designed to establish bid prices at artificial noncompetitive levels and to deprive the Procuring Agency of the benefits of free and open competition;
- (b) the Procuring Agency will take all possible administrative / legal measures if it is found that the Bidder recommended for award was / is engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practice(s) before or after signing of the contract resulting into the conviction of the proprietor under criminal case besides blacklisting of the firm either indefinitely or for such period of time as may be determined by the Procuring Agency.
- (c) will declare a firm ineligible, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, for the award of a Contract if it, at any time, determines that the firm has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing a Contract.

### **B:** General Conditions of Contract (GCC)

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

- 1.1 In this Contract, the following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:
  - (a) "The Contract" means the agreement entered into between the Procuring Agency and the Bidder, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the Parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
  - (b) "The Contract Price" means the price payable to the Bidder under the Contract for the full and proper performance of its Contractual obligations.
  - (c) "Goods" means all of the commodities, raw material, furniture, fixture, machinery and equipment, and/or other materials that the Supplier is required to supply to the Procuring Agency under the Contract.
  - (d) "Related Services" means the services incidental to the supply of the goods, such as insurance, installation, fixations, training and initial maintenance, printing of special instructions on the label and packing, design and logo of the Procuring Agency, transportation of goods up to the desired destinations and other such obligations of the Bidder covered under the Contract.
  - (e) "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract contained in this section.
  - (f) "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
  - (g) "The Procuring Agency" means the Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi.
  - (h) "The Bidder" means the individual or firm supplying the goods under this Contract.
  - (i) "Day" means official working day excluding national holidays.

#### 2. APPLICATION

2.1 These General Conditions shall apply to the extent that they are not inconsistent with provisions of other parts of the Contract.

#### 3. TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS / STANDARDS

3.1 The Goods supplied under this Contract shall conform to the standards mentioned in the Technical Specifications, and, when no applicable standard is mentioned, to the authoritative standards appropriate to the Goods' country of origin. Such standards shall be the latest issued by the concerned institution.

#### 4. USE OF CONTRACT DOCUMENTS AND INFORMATION

- 4.1 The Bidder shall not without the Procuring Agency's prior written consent, disclose the Contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern; sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the Procuring Agency in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the Bidder in the performance of the Contract. Disclosure to such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only, as far as may be' necessary, to such performance and not further or otherwise.
- 4.2 Any document, other than the Contract itself, shall remain the property of the Procuring Agency and shall be returned (all copies) on completion of the Bidder's performance under the Contract.
- 4.3 The Bidder shall permit the Procuring Agency to inspect the Bidder's accounts and records relating to the performance of the Supplies.

#### 5. PATENT RIGHTS

5.1 The Bidder shall indemnify the Procuring Agency against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the Goods or any part thereof in the country.

#### 6. ENSURING STORAGE ARRANGEMENTS

6.1 To ensure storage arrangements for the intended supplies, the Bidder shall inform the Procuring Agency at least two weeks prior to the arrival of the consignments at its store/warehouse. However, in case no space is available at its store/warehouse at the time of supply, the Procuring Agency shall, seven days prior to such a situation, inform the Bidder, in writing, of the possible time-frame of availability of space by which the supplies could be made. In case the Bidder abides by the given time frame, he will not be penalized for delay.

#### 7. INSPECTIONS AND TESTS

- 7.1 The Procuring agency or its representative(s) shall have the right to inspect and/or to test the Goods to confirm their conformity to the Contract specifications at no extra cost to the Procuring agency. SCC and the Technical Specifications shall specify what inspections and tests the Procuring agency requires and where they are to be conducted. The Procuring agency shall notify the Supplier in writing, in a timely manner, of the identity of any representatives retained for these purposes.
- 7.2 The inspections and tests may be conducted on the premises of the Supplier, at point of delivery, and/or at the Goods' final destination. If conducted on the premises of the Supplier, all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to drawings and production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Procuring agency
- 7.3 Should any inspected or tested Goods fail to conform to the Specifications, the Procuring agency may reject the Goods, and the Supplier shall either replace the rejected Goods or make alterations necessary to meet specification requirements free of cost to the Procuring agency.
- 7.4 The Procuring agency's right to inspect, test and, where necessary, reject the

Goods after the Goods' arrival in the Procuring agency's country shall in no way be limited or waived by reason of the Goods having previously been inspected, tested, and passed by the Procuring agency or its representative prior to the Goods' shipment from the country of origin.

7.5 Nothing in GCC Clause 7 shall in any way release the Supplier from any warranty or other obligations under this Contract.

#### 8. DELIVERY AND DOCUMENTS

8.1 The Bidder shall in accordance with the terms specified in the Schedule of Requirements make delivery of the goods. Details of documents to be furnished by the Bidder are specified in SCC.

#### 9. INSURANCE

9.1 The goods supplied under the Contract shall be delivered to the Procuring Agency after the payment of all taxes and customs duty, cess, octroi charges etc. Risk will be transferred to the Procuring Agency only after the delivery of these goods has been made to the Procuring Agency. Hence, payment of insurance premium, if any, shall be the responsibility of the Bidder.

#### 10. TRANSPORTATION

- 10.1 The Bidder shall arrange such transportation of the goods as is required to prevent them from damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination as indicated in the Schedule of Requirements.
- 10.2 The goods shall be supplied at the consignees end (Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi) as per Schedule of Requirements on the risk and cost of the Bidder. Transportation including loading/unloading of goods shall be the responsibility of Bidder.

#### 11. INCIDENTAL SERVICES

11.1 The Bidder will be required to provide to the Procuring Agency incidental services the cost of which should be included in the total bid price.

#### 12. WARRANTY / GUARANTEE

- 12.1 The term period of warranty / guarantee means the period of twelve (12) months or in accordance with extended warranty period form the date on which the Stores have been put into operation and demonstrated to the University staff. In any case this period shall not exceed six months beyond the warranty expiration period from the date of taking-over of goods.
- 12.2 During the period of warranty / guarantee, the Contractor shall remedy, at his / her expense, all defects in design, materials, and workmanship that may develop or are revealed under normal use of the goods upon receiving written notice from the University; the notice shall indicate in what respect the goods are faulty.

- 12.3 The previsions of this Clause include all the expenses that the Contractor may have to incur for delivery and installation / fixation of such replacement parts, material and equipment as are needed for satisfactory operation of the goods at the Procuring agency's premises.
- 12.4 The Procuring Agency shall promptly notify the Bidder in writing of any claims arising out of this warranty.

#### 13. PAYMENT

13.1 The method and conditions of payment to be made to the Bidder under this Contract are specified in SCC.

#### 14. ASSIGNMENT

14.1 The Bidder shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform to another party under this Contract, except with the Procuring Agency's prior written consent.

#### 15. DELAYS IN THE BIDDER'S PERFORMANCE

- 15.1 Delivery of the goods shall be made by the Bidder in accordance with the time schedule prescribed by the Procuring Agency in the Schedule of Requirements / Contract Agreement.
- 15 2 If at any time in the course of performance of the Contract, the Bidder encounters anything impeding timely delivery of the goods, he shall promptly notify the Procuring Agency in writing of the causes of delay and its likely duration. As soon as practicable, after receipt of the Bidder's notice, the Procuring Agency shall evaluate the situation and may, depending on merits of the situation, extend the Bidder's time for performance, with or without liquidated damages, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the Parties by a supplementary Contract to be treated as an addendum to the original contract.
- 15.3 Any undue delay by the Bidder in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render it liable to the imposition of liquidated damages.

#### 16. PENALTIES / LIQUIDATED DAMAGES

16.1 Subject to GCC Clause 18, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods or to perform the Services within the period(s) specified in the Contract, the Procuring agency shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to the percentage specified in SCC of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week or part thereof of delay until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of the percentage specified in SCC. Once the maximum is reached, the Procuring agency may consider termination of the Contract pursuant to GCC Clause 17.

#### 17. TERMINATION FOR DEFAULT

- 17.1 The Procuring agency, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the Supplier, may terminate this Contract in whole or in part:
  - (a) if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period(s) specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Procuring agency pursuant to GCC Clause 15; or
  - (b) if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the Contract.
  - (c) if the Supplier, in the judgment of the Procuring agency has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the Contract.

For the purpose of this clause:

"corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.

"fraudulent practice" means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of the Borrower, and includes collusive practice among Bidders (prior to or after bid submission) designed to establish bid prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the Borrower of the benefits of free and open competition.

17.2 In the event the Procuring agency terminates the Contract in whole or in part, pursuant to GCC Clause 17.1, the Procuring agency may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Services similar to those undelivered, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Procuring agency for any excess costs for such similar Goods or Services. However, the Supplier shall continue performance of the Contract to the extent not terminated.

#### 18. FORCE MAJEURE

- 18.1 Notwithstanding the provisions of GCC Clauses 15, 16, and 17, the Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, liquidated damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that its delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.
- 18.2 For purposes of this clause, "Force Majeure" means an event beyond the control of the Supplier and not involving the Supplier's fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but are not restricted to, acts of the Procuring agency in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, and freight embargoes.
- 18.3 If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Procuring agency in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless

otherwise directed by the Procuring agency in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.

#### 19. TERMINATION FOR INSOLVENCY

19.1 The Procuring agency may at any time terminate the Contract by giving written notice to the Supplier if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Procuring agency.

#### 20. TERMINATION FOR CONVENIENCE

- 20.1 The Procuring agency, by written notice sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Procuring agency's convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.
- 20.2 The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment within thirty (30) days after the Supplier's receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Procuring agency at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Procuring agency may elect:
  - (a) to have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/or
  - (b) to cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially completed Goods and Services and for materials and parts previously procured by the Supplier.

#### 21. RESOLUTION OF DISPUTES

- 21.1 The Procuring agency and the Supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.
- 21.2 If, after thirty (30) days from the commencement of such informal negotiations, the Procuring agency and the Supplier have been unable to resolve amicably a Contract dispute, either party may require that the dispute be referred for resolution to the formal mechanisms specified in SCC. These mechanisms may include, but are not restricted to, conciliation mediated by a third party, adjudication in an agreed manner and/or arbitration.

#### 22. GOVERNING LANGUAGE

22.1 The Contract shall be written in the language specified in SCC. Subject to GCC Clause 23, the version of the Contract written in the specified language shall govern its interpretation. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the Contract which are exchanged by the parties shall be written in the same language.

#### 23. APPLICABLE LAW

23.1 The Contract shall be interpreted in accordance with the laws of the Procuring agency's country (Islamic Republic of Pakistan), unless otherwise specified in SCC.

#### 24. NOTICES

- 24.1 Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to this Contract shall be sent to the other party in writing or by cable, telex, or facsimile and confirmed in writing to the other party's address specified in SCC.
- 24.2 A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice's effective date, whichever is later.

#### 25 TAXES AND DUTIES

25.1 Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Procuring agency in case of Delivered Duty Paid (DDP) basis (Excluding GST).

### C: INVITATION FOR BIDS (IFB) IFB / NIT No: DUHS/DP/2024/297-299 Dated 18 November 2024

Dow University of Health Sciences (DUHS), Karachi, invites e-bids through E-Pak Acquisition and Disposable System (EPADS) on DDP Basis (Excluding GST) from the Manufacturers or authorized Agents / Distributors of Manufacturers available on the 'List of Active Taxpayers' of FBR/SRB (whichever is applicable) for the procurement of following tenders as per Rule 46(1) of SPP rules, Single Stage – One Envelope bidding procedure. Bidding Documents containing detailed Terms and Conditions can be viewed / downloaded from https://portalsindh.eprocure.gov.pk/#/

Name of Bid	Tender Reference No.
Procurement of Tyres for various Vehicles	DUHS/DP/2024/297
Procurement of Metallic Furniture for Kitchen at new girls hostel, Ojha	DUHS/DP/2024/298
Campus, DUHS, Karachi	
Procurement of Furniture / Fixtures for New Girls Hostel at OJHA Campus	DUHS/DP/2024/299

Electronic Bids should be submitted through EPADS only. Manual bids shall not be received. Interested bidders are required to register themselves on the EPAD System at the link <u>https://sindh.eprocure.gov.pk/#/supplier/registration</u> for submission of electronic bids.

The bids, prepared in accordance with the instructions given in the bidding documents, must be submitted on EPADS by <u>10<sup>th</sup> December 2024 at 11:30 Hrs.</u> The original instrument of tender fee Rs. 2,000/- (Non-refundable) and bid security @ two percent (2%) of the total bid value must reach the procuring agency before the deadline for submission of e-bids, which will be opened on the same day at **12:00 Hrs.** at the Procurement Directorate at Library Block, Dow University of Health Sciences (Ojha Campus), SUPARCO Road, off Main University Road, Gulzar-e-Hijri, Scheme No. 33, Karachi.

#### Note:

- a. For any query for e-bidding may contact on Tel # +92-21-38771111 (Ext. 4433), Email address: director.procurement@duhs.edu.pk
- b. In case Govt. announces any public holiday or any unfavourable circumstances the tender/bids will be submitted and opened on the next working day, at the same venue and time.
- c. The purchaser reserves the right to reject any/all bids under the relevant provisions of SPP Rules 2010.
- d. In case of any difficulty, prospective bidders may contact the EPADS Helpline 051-111-137-237 during working days/hours.

Director Procurement Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi

## **D:** Bid Data Sheet

The following specific data for the goods to be procured shall complement, supplement, or amend the provisions in the Instructions to Bidders (ITB). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in ITB.

#### **INTRODUCTION**

- ITB 1.1Name of Procuring Agency:<br/>Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi (DUHS)
- ITB 1.1Name of Project/Scheme/Institute:<br/>Procurement of Furniture / Fixtures for New Girls Hostel at OJHA Campus<br/>(Ref. No: DUHS/DP/2024/299)<br/>IFB / NIT No: DUHS/DP/2024/297-299 Dated 18 November 2024
- ITB 1.1 Name of Contract: Procurement of Furniture / Fixtures for New Girls Hostel at OJHA Campus (Ref. No: DUHS/DP/2024/299) IFB / NIT No: DUHS/DP/2024/297-299 Dated 18 November 2024

#### THE BIDDING PROCEDURE

**ITB 4** Bids shall be accepted under the **Single Stage - One Envelope Procedure** as per rule 46 sub rule 1 of SPP Rules 2010.

#### **PREPARATION OF BIDS**

- **ITB 7.1** Language of the bid shall be English
- **ITB 9.6** The price quoted shall be on **delivered duty paid (DDP) Basis** at Consignee's End (Excluding GST).

The Procuring Agency (DUHS) is a Non-Profit organization (NPO), hence rates shall be quoted excluding GST.

- **ITB 10.1** The price quoted shall be in **Pak Rupees.**
- ITB 13.1 The bidder shall furnish a bid security / earnest money equivalent to TWO PERCENT (2%) of the total bid price of bidder in the form of a Call Deposit, Bank Draft or a Bank Guarantee issued by a scheduled bank of Pakistan, in favour of the Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi. The bid security should be valid 28 days beyond the bid validity period.
- **ITB 14.1** Bid validity period shall be **90 days**.
- **ITB 15.1** Alternate Bids shall not be allowed.

#### SUBMISSION OF BIDS

- **ITB 16.1** The Bidder shall submit e-bids as an ORIGINAL through E-Pak Acquisition and Disposable System (EPADS)
- ITB 16.2 (b) The identification of this bidding process is: Procurement of Furniture / Fixtures for New Girls Hostel at OJHA Campus (Ref. No: DUHS/DP/2024/299) IFB / NIT No: DUHS/DP/2024/297-299 Dated 18 November 2024
- ITB 16.2 (c) Dow University of Health Sciences (Ojha Campus), Procurement Directorate at Library Block, SUPARCO Road, off Main University Road, Gulzar-e-Hijri, Scheme No. 33, Karachi.

"Must bear the name of the bidder" and a warning "Do Not Opened Before the time and date of bid opening".

**ITB 17.1** Deadline for bid submission: 10<sup>th</sup> December 2024 upto 11:30 Hrs.

#### **OPENING & EVALUATION OF BIDS**

ITB 20.1The bid opening shall take place at:<br/>Dow University of Health Sciences (Ojha Campus), Procurement Directorate at<br/>Library Block, SUPARCO Road, off Main University Road, Gulzar-e-Hijri,<br/>Scheme No. 33, Karachi.

#### Date: 10<sup>th</sup> December 2024 Time: 12:00 Hrs.

#### CONTRACT AWARD

- **ITB 30.1** Qty. could be increased or decreased during the contract period (including extended period) according to the actual requirement besides excluding / dropping any item from the tendering process.
- ITB 34.1 The successful Bidder shall furnish the Performance Security equivalent to <u>FIVE</u> <u>PERCENT (5%) of the total Contract amount</u> in the form of Call Deposit, Bank Draft or a Bank Guarantee issued by a scheduled bank of Pakistan, in favour of the Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi.

## **E:** Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)

#### 1. DEFINITIONS (GCC CLAUSE 1)

- GCC 1.1 (g) The Procuring Agency is the Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi.
- GCC 1.1 (h) The Bidder is:

(name and address of the successful bidder)

#### 2. BID SECURITY (ITB CLAUSE 13)

ITB 13.1 The Bidder shall furnish, as part of its financial proposal/bid, refundable Bid Security in Pak Rupees @ 2% of the total bid value in the shape of Call Deposit, Bank Draft or a Bank Guarantee in the name of the Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi. The financial bid found deficient of the Bid Security will be rejected. No personal cheque in lieu thereof will be acceptable at any cost. The previous Bid Security, if any, will not be considered or carried forward. However, the Bid Security of the successful Bidder will be returned upon submission of Performance Security equal to 10% of the Contract amount that will remain with the Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi till satisfactory completion of the Contract period. After delivery and acceptance of the Goods, the performance security shall be reduced to five (5) percent of the Contract Price to cover the Supplier's warranty obligations.

#### 3. TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS / STANDARDS (GCC CLAUSE 3)

GCC 3.1 The technical specifications of the goods provided in these bidding document are only for widest possible competition and not for favor any single contractor or supplier nor put others at a disadvantage. However, the brand name, catalogue No. / Name etc., if any, has only been used for the reference purpose. Goods offered <u>"ATLEAST EQUIVALENT OR HAVING BETTER TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS"</u> shall also be considered.

#### 4. INSPECTIONS AND TESTS (GCC CLAUSE 7)

GCC 7.1, 7.2, 7.3 7.4 & 7.5 The goods received in the Dow University of Health Services, Karachi from the Bidder will be thoroughly inspected and examine by a Committee to make sure that the goods received conform to the specifications laid down in the bid documents and which have been approved by the Procurement Committee for procurement. The Committee will submit its inspection report, any deficiency pointed out by the Committee shall have to be rectified by the Bidder free of cost.

#### 5. DELIVERY AND DOCUMENTS (GCC CLAUSE 8)

- GCC Clause 8.1 The Bidder shall provide the following documents at the time of delivery of goods to the Store / Warehouse of the Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi for verification duly completed in all respects:
  - i. Original copies of Delivery Note (Delivery Challan) (in duplicate) showing item's description, make, model, quantity as well as Lot Number, Batch Number, Registration Number, manufacturing and expiry dates (if applicable).
  - ii. Original copies of the Bidder's invoices (in duplicate) showing warranty, item's description, make, model as well as Lot Number, Batch Number, Registration Number, manufacturing and expiry dates (if applicable) per unit cost, and total amount.
  - iii. Original copies of the Sales Tax Invoices (where applicable) in duplicate showing item's description, quantity, per unit cost (without GST), amount of GST and total amount (with GST).
  - iv. Manufacturer's or Bidder's warranty certificate.
  - v. Inspection certificate issued by the nominated inspection committee along with Bidder's factory inspection report.
  - vi. Certificate of origin.

#### 6. INSURANCE (GCC CLAUSE 9)

- GCC 9.1 The goods supplied under the Contract shall be on DDP basis at consignee's end under which risk will be transferred to the Procuring Agency only after it has taken delivery of the goods. Hence insurance coverage is Bidder's responsibility.
- 7. WARRANTY / GUARANTEE (GCC CLAUSE 12)
- GCC 12.1 The goods shall be accompanied by manufacturer standard warranty / guarantee or 1 year or extended warranty, whichever is more.
- GCC 12.2 The Procuring Agency shall promptly notify the Bidder in writing of any claims arising out of this warranty.

#### 8. PAYMENT (GCC CLAUSE 13)

- GCC 13.1 The method and conditions of payment to be made to the Bidder under this Contract shall be as follows:
  - (a) Payment shall be made in Pak Rupees.
  - (b) The payment will be made to the Bidder within 60 days of the receipt of original delivery challan(s) and invoice(s) in duplicate duly completed in

all respect and signed and stamped by the Chairman of the Inspection Committee. The Inspection Committee will prepare and submit a report of physical inspection with a certificate to the effect that the goods conform to the specifications laid down in the bidding documents.

#### 9. PENALTIES/ LIQUIDATED DAMAGES (GCC CLAUSE 16)

GCC 16.1 In case deliveries are not completed within the time frame specified in the schedule of requirements / contract, a Show Cause Notice will be served on the Bidder which will be following by cancellation of the Contract to the extent of nondelivered portion of installments. No supplies will be accepted and the amount of Performance Guarantee / Security to the extent of non-delivered portion of supplies of relevant installments will be forfeited. If the firm fails to supply the whole installments, the entire amount of Performance Guarantee/Security will be forfeited to the Government Account and the firm will be blacklisted at least for two years for future participation in bids:

The liquidated damage shall be 0.5 % per week or part thereof. The maximum amount of liquidated damages shall be 10% of the amount of contract. Once the cumulative amount of liquidated damages reaches ten percent (10%) of the amount of the contract, the Procuring Agency shall rescind the contract, without prejudice to other courses of action and remedies open to it.

#### 10. RESOLUTION OF DISPUTES (GCC CLAUSE 21)

GCC 21.2 In the case of a dispute between the Procuring agency and the Supplier, the dispute shall be referred to the dispute resolution mechanism as defined in rule 31, 32 and 34 of the SPP Rules, 2010.

#### 11. GOVERNING LANGUAGE (GCC CLAUSE 22)

GCC 22.1 The language of this Contract shall be ENGLISH.

#### 12. APPLICABLE LAWS (GCC CLAUSE 23)

GCC 23.1 The Contract shall be governed by the Laws of Pakistan and the Courts of Karachi - Pakistan shall have exclusive jurisdiction.

#### 13. NOTICES (GCC CLAUSE 24)

#### Procuring Agency's address for notice purposes:

Director Procurement Dow University of Health Sciences (Ojha Campus) Procurement Directorate at Library Block, SUPARCO Road, off Main University Road, Gulzar-e-Hijri, Scheme No. 33, Karachi. Phone No: + 92-21-99261497 Email: director.procurement@duhs.edu.pk

#### Bidder's address for notice purposes:

Name of Bidder:
Name of Contact Person & Designation:
Phone No:
Fax No.
Mobile Phone No:
Email Address

#### 14. TAXES AND DUTIES (GCC CLAUSE 25)

GCC 25.1 Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Procuring Agency in case of Delivered Duty paid (DDP) basis.

The Procuring Agency (DUHS) is a Non-Profit organization (NPO), hence rates shall be quoted excluding GST.

# **F: Schedule of Requirements**

The delivery schedule hereafter expressed the date of delivery required.

1	S#	Description of Goods	Qty.	Required Delivery Schedule	Location
(	01.	As per the details of items at in <b>Section G – Technic</b> <b>Specifications</b>		Delivery or Installation within 45 days or earlier from the date of Contact Award	Ojha Campus of DUHS

# **G: Technical Specifications**

### **GROUP / PACKAGE / LOT**

#### PROCUREMENT OF FURNITURE / FIXTURE FOR NEW GIRLS HOSTEL, AT OJHA CAMPUS, KARACHI

		<b>N</b> A	RAC	hi
<b>S#</b>	DESCRIPTION	Unit	Qty	Approved Design
1	RECEPTION COUNTER			
2	SupplyofReceptionCounter, Counter, On Ground Floor Enterence Loby, (As Per RoomDataSheet)Size :Length78" xNepth30" x1stHeight30" & &2ndHeight42", In In TwoLayers, VisitorsAnd Working Counter Top, Both Top Surface Made By 1/2"1/2" Thick Solid Surface Glacier White Dupont Corian In Approved Shade, Size, 2" Ht Border Made With 45 Angle Joinery Mechanism. Over All 7/8" Thick Structure Made With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive As Per Design Given I/C LED Strip Light With 7600 Shade Formite Brand 1/32" Thick Bacolight Gloss Finish Back Ground. All Structure Exposed Edge Cover With 1/4" Thick Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping Along With Drawers And Key Board Tray, Including Mobile Unit Size = L-18"x W - 18"x ht - 26" With 2 Nos Drawers And Bottom Shutter Box And Lockable Teflon Wheel Caster With Best Quality Hardware Etc. All Exposed Surfaces Finish With Good Quality Polish In Required Shade With Silver Finished Formica Skirting Front Side As Per Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer Complete In All Respects.INSTRUCTIONS:-(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With TenderSINGLE BED	Nos.	1	<image/>

Supply Of Typical Wooden Customized Single Bed For Students Ground Floor To 5th Floor ( As Per Room Data Sheet) Size : Wide 39" x Long 88" x HB Height Hight 48" & FB 18" Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive. Head Bord Size , Depth 8" , 48" Hight & 39" Wide With 3 Open Boxes As Per Given Sizes , Edges Finish With 1/4" Thick & 7/8" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping & Back Covered With Red Oak Vineer Sheet. 1-1/2" Thick, 2 Nos Of Bed Sides Horizontal Supports, 12" Wide & 78" Long Make With 2 Nos Of 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Both Side Edges Finish With 1/4" Thick & 1-1/2" Wide Red Oak Wood Lipping. 1-1/2" Thick, 39" Wide & 18" Hight Foot Bord Make Same As Side Horizontal Support Pattern With 2 Verticall Solid Wood Baluster Size, 1-3/4" Thick , 4" Wide & 18" Long Make With Seasoned Red Oak Wood, Nos. Bed Center Support Make With 1-1/2" Thick & 4" Wide & 78" Long Partal Wood Fix With Wooden U Fitting Manually. Bed Head Bord, & Foot Bord Assembled With Ded Sides Horizontal Support With Mortize & Tennon Joinery Mechanism Including Heavy Duty Bed Metalic Fitting For Joinery Of Bed. As Per Physically Design Given. 3/4" Thick 36" Wide & 78" Long MDF Laminated Sheet For Matteress Base Support Fix On 1" Thick & 2" Wide Partal Wood Strips already Fixed On Side Internal Area With Screws. All Exposed Areas Finished With Good Quality Polish In Required Shade as per Sample approved by Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects. **INSTRUCTIONS** (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (1 For Normal Student & 1 For Disable Students)

**DOUBLE BED** 

3



<ul> <li>Double Bed For Warden &amp; Assitent Warden Ground Floor (As Per Room Data Sheet)</li> <li>Size : Wide 75" x Long 88" x HB Height 18", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF</li> <li>Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Head Bord Size, Depth 8", 48" Hight &amp; 75" Wide With 4 Open Boxes As Per Given Sizes , Edges Finish With 1/4" Thick &amp; 7/8" Wide Same As Side Horizontal Supports 12" Wide &amp; 78" Long Make With 2 Noss Of 3/4" Thick Mood Wooden Lipping, 1-1/2" Thick 2 Nos Of Bed Sides Horizontal Supports 12" Wide &amp; 78" Long Make With Sore Sheet With Adhasive, Both Side Edges Finish With 1/4" Thick &amp; 1-1/2"</li> <li>Wide Red Oak Wood Lipping, 1-1/2" Thick 75" Wide &amp; 18" Hight Foot Bord Make Same As Side Horizontal Support Pattern With 2 Verticall Solid Wood Baluster Size, 1-3/4" Thick, 75" Wide &amp; 78" Long Make With Seasoned Red Oak Wood, Bed Center Support 2 Nos Wooden Support Make With 1-1-1/2" Thick &amp; 2" Wide Partal Wood Sirbs already Fixed On Side Internal Area With Screws. Bed sides Fix In The Headboard &amp; Footboard Mortise &amp; Tenon Mechanism Including Good Quality Delish In Required Shade as per Sample approved by Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects INSTRUCTIONS : <ul> <li>() The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing.</li> </ul> </li> <li>4 BED SUBE TABLES</li> </ul>	
---	--

S R V S V E S C V V C V C V C V C V C C V V C C S C C V V C C C V V C C C V C C V C C V C C V C C V C C V C C V C	Supply Of Moveable Typical Wooden Bed Side Tables. For All Bed Rooms (As Per Room Data Sheet) Size : Wide 16" x Depth 16" x Height 18", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/4" Thick & 1-1/2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Side Table Cover With 1/4" Thick seasoned Red Oak Wood Nooden Lipping Along With 2 Nos Of Drawers As Per Design Given, Using Durable Teflon Wheel Castor For Bottom Support Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Drawer Channel, Locking Arrangement, As Per Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects NSTRUCTIONS :- i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Fender (1 For Normal Student & 1 For Disable Students) WARDROBE { TYPE (A) }	Nos.	392	I'-4" I'-4" I I I I I I I I I I I I I
5   V	WAKDKUBE { I YPE [A] ]			

With Customized Stick For Special Students. Make A Provision Of Lockable Drawer In The Hanginig Area Left Or Right Side & 1 Provision Of Open Box With 7/8'' Thick Central Vertical Partition. 1 No Of Long Drawer With Locking Arrangements Make Wardrobe Bottom Area , With A Long Horizontal Drawer Handle, As Per Physiclly Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Drawer Channel, Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, Tower Bolt, SS Piano Hinges & Special locking Arrangement For Disable Student Operating As Per Sample	REVISED- 28rd OCTOBER -2024
Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc.         Complete In All Respects.         INSTRUCTIONS :-         (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To         Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or         Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before         Specified Item Polishing.	
(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (For Disable Students)       6     WARDROBE { TYPE (B) }	

Tender (For Students' Room )	Supply Of Typical Wooden Customized WardRobeFor Student's Rooms (As Per Room Data Sheet)Size : Wide 39" x Depth 24" x Height 84", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Wardrobe Vertically Sides & Top Edges 1- 1/2" Thick & Shelve. Drawer Bottom , Wardrobe Bottom, Pair Of Open Able Shutters & Other Items Edges Make 7/8" Thicknees , Top & Sides Outer Edge Cover With 1/4" Thick & 1-1/2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Wardrobe Cover With 1/4" Thick & 7/8" Wide seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping. Make A Provision Of Hanging Clothes Including Lockable Drawer In The Hanginig Area Left Or Right Side & 1 Provision Of Open Box With 7/8" Thick Central Vertical Partition. 1 No Of Long Drawer With Locking Arrangements Make Wardrobe Bottom Area , With A Long Horizontal Drawer Handle, As Per Physiclly Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Drawer Channel, Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, Tower Bolt, SS Piano Hinges & Special locking Arrangement For Disable Student Operating As Per Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects INSTRUCTIONS (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing.	Nos.	382	
WARDROBE { TYPE (C) )	(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (For Students' Room)			

Supply Of Typical Wooden Customized WardRobe For Male & Female Locker Rooms ( As Per RoomDataSheet SheetSize : Wide 72" x Depth 24" x Height 84", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak VeneerWardrobe Vertically Sides & Top Edges 1- 1/2" Thick & Shelve. Drawer Bottom , Wardrobe Bottom, 3 No Of Open Able Shutters & Other Items Edges Make 7/8" ThickneesTop & Sides Outer Edge Cover With 1/4" Thick & 1-1/2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Wardrobe Cover With 1/4" Thick & 7/8" Wide seasoned Red Oak Wood WoodenWoodenLipping, Make A Provision Of Hanging Clothes Including Lockable Drawer In The Hanginig Area Left Or Right Side & 1 Provision Of Open Box With 7/8" Thick Central Vertical Partition.1 No Of Long Drawer With Locking Arrangements Make Wardrobe Bottom Area , With A Long Horizontal Drawer Handle, As Per Physiclly Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Drawer Channel, Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, Tower Bolt, SS Piano Hinges & Special locking Arrangement For Disable Student Operating As Per Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To	Nos.	2		
--	------	---	--	--

	Supply Of Typical Wooden Study Table With Light Pelmid. For Disable Students (As Per Room Data Sheet) Size : Wide 50" x 1st Depth 24" & 2nd Depth 9" x 1st Hight 30" & 2nd Height 52", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive , Working Top 1-1/2" Thick & Hight 30" High , Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" Thick & 1-1/2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Side Rack Cover With 1/4" Thick seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping. 2nd Top 9" Deep Make With 7/8" Thick Same As Structure & Light Pelmid Mad With 2" Ht Polish Finish Border As Per Design Given . 3 Nos Of Drawers Make Same As Structur Details As Per Given Drawings & Working Top Key Board Try Less For Wheel Chair Movement Space. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Drawer Channel, Locking Arrangement, As Per Samplle Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects . INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender ( Pair For Disable Students)	Nos.	10	<image/>
9	STUDY TABLE { TYPE (B) )			
	Supply Of Typical Wooden Study Table TopFileCabinate.For Students ( As Per Room Data Sheet)Size : Wide 39" x 1st Depth 24" & 2ndDepth 9" x 1st Hight 30" & 2nd Height67", Making Complete 7/8" ThickStructure With 3/4" Thick Imported PlainMDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red OakVeneerSheetWithAdhasive ,Working Top 1-1/2" Thick & Hight 30"High , Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2"Thick & 1-1/2" Wide Seasoned Red OakSolid Wood Lipping And Other ExposedEdges Of Side Rack Cover With 1/4" Thickseasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping.2nd Top 9" Deep Make With 7/8" ThickSame As Structure & 3 Openable CabinateShutter With Locking Arrangements As PerDesignGiven3 Nos Of Drawers & 1 No Of Key BoardTray Make Same As Structur Details As PerGivenDrawings.Including Good Quality Polish In RequiredShade & Best Quality Drawer Channel,	Nos.	378	<image/>

10	Locking Arrangement, As Per Samplle Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects . INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Pair For Students Room)			
10	MINI BAR FOR { TYPE (A) ) Supply Of Wooden Customized Mini Bar. For Disable Students, (As Per Room Data Sheet) Size : Wide 72" x Depth 24" x Height 38", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Mini Fridge Open Box Top Edge 7/8" Thick Cover With 1/4" Thick seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping. Fix 6" Wide & 7/8 Thick Wooden Shelve Between The Electric Cattle & Open Box Includng Electrical Box Fitting Wooden Back 4" Ht , Side Cabitanes Make With 2 No Of Drawers & 1 No Of Openable Shutter , As Per Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, , SS Piano Hinges & Locking Arrangement Including Aluminiume Foil Sheet Pasting Where Required For Moisture Resistance, As Per Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects . INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender ( Partial Sample For Disable Students Room) MINI BAR FOR { TYPE (B) }	Nos.	5	SOM FOR DARKED OS THE DARK DOS DARKED OS DARKED OS DARKE
11	(נע) א די די דאר אראל די			

	Supply Of Wooden Customized Mini Bar. For Students' Room (As Per Room Data Sheet) Size: Wide 30" x Depth 24" x Height 78", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Mini Fridge Open Box Top Edge 7/8" Thick Cover With 1/4" Thick seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping & Back Using As A Border For Air Crossing & Electrical Supply System I/C Aluminiume Foil Sheet Pasting Where Required For Moisture Resistance. Fix 6" Wide & 7/8 Thick Wooden Shelve Between The Electric Cattle & Open Box Includng Electrical Box Fitting Wooden Back 4" Ht & 7/8" Thick , Upper Cabitanes Make With 2 Leave Openable Shutters I/C Shutter Handle, As Per Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, , SS Piano Hinges & Locking Arrangement, As Per Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects . INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (For Students Room)	Nos.	189	<image/>
12	DRESSER & MIRROR { TYPE (A) )Supply Of Wooden Customized Dresser & Wooden Mirror Frame.For Disable Student ( As Per Room Data Sheet)Dressing Size : Wide 42" x Depth 15" x Height 7", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Over All Exposed Edges Of Dresser Box Cover With 1/4" Thick seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping, 2 Nos Of Drawers With 7/8" Thick Central Vertical Partition & Dressing Back, Box Both Sides Make 7/8" Thick With Typical Designed Fix In The Box For Durable Hanging Support As Per Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality drawer channel, Handles & locking arrangements, Mirror Arch Size 24" Wide & 30" Hight 7/8" Thick & 1-1/4" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Strip Frame Size 24"Wide & 30" Hight Make Around Mirror Rectangular Shape With Hanging Mechanism Including Imported Mirror 5	Nos.	5	ELEVATION

13	mm Thick as per Sample approved by Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects . INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (For Disable Room) DRESSER & MIRROR { TYPE (B) }			
14	Supply Of Wooden Customized Dresser & WoodenMirrorFrame. Frame. For Students, Warden & Assitent Warden Rooms ( As Per Room Data Sheet) Dressing Size : Wide 32" x Depth 15" x Height7", Making Complete 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak VeneerSheet Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Over All Exposed Edges Of Dresser Box Cover With 1/4" Thick seasoned Red Oak WoodWooden Lipping, 2 Nos Of Drawers With 7/8" Thick Central Vertical Partition & Dressing Back, Box Both Sides Make 7/8" Thick With Typical Designed Fix In The Box For Durable Hanging Support As Per Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality drawer channel, Handles & locking arrangements, Mirror Arch Size 24" Wide & 30" Hight 7/8" Thick & 1-1/4" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Strip Frame Size 24" Wide & 30" Hight Make Around Mirror Rectangular Shape With Hanging Mechanism Including Imported Mirror 5 	Nos.	191	ELEVATION

	Supply Of Wooden Kitchenette. For Students, Warden & Assitent Warden ( As Per Room Data Sheet) Kitchenette Size :- 216'' Wide, 24'' Depth & 38'' Hight Making Complete 7/8'' Thick Structure With 3/4'' Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Including 9 Nos Of Openable Shutters 3 Nos Of Drawers, Making Complete 7/8'' Thick Structure With 3/4'' Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, Including 9 Nos Of Openable Shutters 3 Nos Of Drawers, Making Complete 7/8'' Thick Structure With 3/4'' Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive, KITCHENETTE Vertically Sides & Top 1- 1/2'' Thick , Drawer Bottom ,Wardrobe Bottom, Open Able Shutters & Other Items Make 7/8'' Thicknees, Top & Sides Outer Edge Cover With 1/4'' Thick & 1-1/2'' Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Cover With 1/4'' Thick seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping. Wall Hanging Shelves Fix On The Wall With Hidden Hanging Fitting Including Aluminiume Foil For Water Proofing Sink Area Shutters Internal Area Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality drawer channel, Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, Tower Bolt, SS Piano Hinges & locking arrangement, as per Sample approved by Architect / Engineer Etc. Complete In All Respects .Complete In All Respects . INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Ground Floor Kitchenette)	Nos.	11	<image/>
15	TYPICAL WOODEN OFFICE TABLE { TYPE (A) )			
	Supply Of Typical Wooden Officer Table As PerDUHSStandered,For Warden Office (As Per Room Data Sheet)Size : Length 72" x Depth 39" x Height 30"Making 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With AdhasiveAdhasiveTable Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Table Covered With 1/4" Thick Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping As Per DesignDesignGiven, Including Good Quality Polish In Required	Nos.	1	

	Shade As Per Sample Approved By Engineer Complete In All Respects. INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender ( Ground Floor Warden Office )			
16	TYPICAL WOODEN OFFICE TABLE { TYPE (B) )			
	Supply Of Typical Wooden Officer Table AsPerDUHSStandered,For Reception & Kitchen Manager, (As PerRoomDataSheet)Size : Length 54" x Depth 30" x Height30"Making 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4"Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet PastedOver Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet WithAdhasive.Table Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2""Thick & 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak SolidWood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges OfTable Covered With 1/4" Thick SeasonedRed Oak Wood Wooden Lipping As PerDesignGiven,Including Good Quality Polish In RequiredShade As Per Sample Approved ByEngineer Complete In All Respects.INSTRUCTIONS:-(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified ItemPolishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor)	Nos.	2	
17	TYPICAL WOODEN SIDE RACKS			
	Supply Of Wooden Side Rack, As Per DUHS Standered, For Warden Office, Reception & Kitchen Manager <b>(As Per Room Data Sheet)</b> Top Size : <b>Length 36" x Depth 18" x</b> <b>Height 30"</b> Making 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive With Computer Top, Draws Unit & Key Board Tray, Side Rack Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Side Rack Cover With 1/4" Thick Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping Along With Drawers And Key Board Tray, As Per Design Given. Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Drawer Channel, Locking Arrangement, As Per Sample Approved Design By Architect / Engineer Complete In All Respects .	Nos.	3	

18       RRAR SIDE LOW HIGHT RACK /         9       (REDENZA)         Supply Of Rear Side Low Hight Wooden Rack / Credenza As Per DUHS Standered, For Warden Office, Reception & Kitchen Manager (As Per Room Data Sheet) Top Size: Length 78" x Depth 18" & Height 30"         Making 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Vood Woodel Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Credenza's Sides, 2 Pair Of Openable Shutter, Sheve & Bottom Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Wood Woodel Lipping As Per Design Given With Best Quality & Durable Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, Tower Both, SS Piano Hinges Locking Arrangement Good Quality Polish In Required Shade On Over All Structure Including Wooden Shelves And Shutter As Per Sample Approved Design By Architect / Engineer. Complete In All Respects       Nos.       3         (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Ground Floor )		INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender ( Ground Floor )			
Supply Of Rear Side Low Hight Wooden Rack / Credenza As Per DUHS Standered, For Warden Office, Reception & Klitchen Manager (As Per Room Data Sheet) Top Size: Length 78" x Depth 18" & Height 30" Making 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive         Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Credenza's Sides, 2 Pair Of Openable Shutter, Sheve & Bottom Cover With 1/4" Thick Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping As Per Design Given With Best Quality & Durable Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, Tower Bolt, SS Piano Hinges Locking Arrangement. Good Quality Polish In Required Shade On Over All Structure Including Wooden Shelves And Shutter As Per Sample Approved Design By Architect / Engineer. Complete In All Respects       Nos.       3         INSTRUCTIONS       :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (i) Sample Should Submitted Along With       :-       3	18	REAR SIDE LOW HIGHT RACK / (CREDENZA)			
19   WORK STATIONS { TYPE A &B }	19	Supply Of Rear Side Low Hight Wooden Rack / Credenza .As Per DUHS Standered, For Warden Office, Reception & Kitchen Manager (As Per Room Data Sheet) Top Size: Length 78" x Depth 18" & Height 30" Making 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive , Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Credenza's Sides, 2 Pair Of Openable Shutter, Sheve & Bottom Cover With 1/4" Thick Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping As Per Design Given With Best Quality & Durable Stain Less Steel Magnetic Catcher, Tower Bolt, SS Piano Hinges Locking Arrangement. Good Quality Polish In Required Shade On Over All Structure Including Wooden Shelves And Shutter As Per Sample Approved Design By Architect / Engineer. Complete In All Respects . INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Ground Floor )	Nos.	3	

Supply Of 2 In 1 Workstation With Mobile Unit (Movable) For Admin Office (As Per Room Data Sheet) Face To Face Top Size: Length 54" x Depth 54" & Height 30" (Pair Type A) Left Right Top Size Length 108" x Depth 36" & Height 30" (Pair Type B) Making 7/8" Thick Structure With 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive , (3 Drawers) Of Size (18"x16"x26") And Key Board Tray Under The Desk Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide Seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping And Other Exposed Edges Of Work Station Cover With 1/4" Thick Seasoned Red Oak Wood Wooden Lipping As Per Design Given Including 1-1/2" Thick Central Partition & Good Quality Polish In Required Shade & Best Quality Drawer Channel, Locking Arrangement, As Per Approved Design By Architect / Engineer Etc Comprising Of 1/2" Thick Soft Board Framed In 1" Thick & 2" Wide Polished Finished Border On Three Sides As Per Drawing, Fixed Directly On Low Hight 38mm Thick Central Partition With Approved Quality Fabric In Approved Shade Cladding With Imported Adhesive & Good Quality Polish In Required Shade On Over All Structure Including Wooden Shelves And Shutter As Per Sample Approved Design By Architect / Engineer Complete In All Respects Complete In All Respects ( Complete In All Respects ( Com	Pair	2	
--	------	---	--

	SupplyOfWoodenCenterTableFor Lounge & Visitors Lounge(As PerRoomDataSheet)Size:Length 36" x Depth 36" & Height16"Making Complete Structure With SeasonedRedOakWood.Top Frame Made With 1-3/4" Wide & 1-3/4"ThickRedOakWood.Frame Interlocking With Mortise AndTenon JointsYith 1-3/4" x 1-3/4"SquareSolid Seasoned RedBaluster.Top Making With 3/4"Thick ImportedPlain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both SideRed Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive . TopFix In TheRed Oak Wooden StructureIncluding Good Quality Polish In RequiredShade As Sample Approved By Architect /Engineer.(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified ItemPolishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor To 5th Floor)WOODEN CENTER TABLES RECTANGLE	Nos.	20	wooden mode structure above of the table     ook wood finited top of table in point thin a segment of the table     ook wood finited top of table       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0     0       0
22	SupplyOfWoodenCenterTableFor Lounge & Visitors Lounge Etc(As PerRoomDataSheet)Size:Length 48" x Depth 24" & Height16"Making Complete Structure With SeasonedRedOakWood.Top Frame Made With 1-3/4" Wide & 1-3/4"ThickRedOakWood, Frame Interlocking With Mortise AndTenonJointsYith1-3/4" x 1-3/4"SquareSolid Seasoned RedBaluster.Top Making With 3/4"Thick ImportedPlain MDFSheet Pasted Over Both SideRed Oak Veneer Sheet With Adhasive . TopFix In TheRed Oak Wooden StructureIncluding Good Quality Polish In RequiredShade As Sample Approved By Architect /Engineer.(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified ItemPolishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor To 5th Floor)WOODEN SIDE / CORNER TABLES(ROUND TOP)	Nos.	1	wooden mode stucture as oci wood Infraed top of table base of the table

	SupplyOfWoodenSideTableFor Lounge & Visitors Lounge Etc(As PerRoomDataSheet)Size:Length 18" x Depth 18" & Height16"Making Complete Structure With SeasonedRed Oak Wood. Top Frame Made With 1-3/4" Wide & 1-3/4" Thick Red Oak Wood,Frame Interlocking With Mortise AndTenon Joints With 1-3/4" x 1-3/4"Square Solid Seasoned Red Oak WoodBaluster.Top Making With 3/4" ThickImported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted OverBoth Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet WithAdhasive. Top Fix In The Red Oak WoodenStructure Including Good Quality Polish InRequired Shade Approved By Architect /Engineer.Complete In All Respects .INSTRUCTIONS:-(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified ItemPolishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor To 5th Floor)	Nos.	16	
23	(SQUARE)Supply Of Wooden Side TableFor Lounge & Visitors Lounge Etc (As PerRoom Data Sheet)Size: Length 18" x Depth 18" & Height16"Making Complete Structure With SeasonedRed Oak Wood. Top Frame Made With 1-3/4" Wide & 1-3/4" Thick Red Oak Wood,Frame Interlocking With Mortise AndTenon Joints With 1-3/4" x 1-3/4"Square Solid Seasoned Red Oak WoodBaluster. Top Making With 3/4" ThickImported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted OverBoth Side Red Oak Veneer Sheet WithAdhasive. Top Fix In The Red Oak WoodenStructure Including Good Quality Polish InRequired Shade Approved By Architect /Engineer. Complete In All Respects .INSTRUCTIONS(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified Item Polishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor To 5th Floor)MEETING / DISCUSSION TABLES SQUAREWITH S.S BASE	Nos.	10	

25	Supply Of Meeting Table (Square) . For Lounge (As Per Room Data Sheet) Top Size Length 54" x Depth 54" & Height 30" Making Base Plate With 24" Wide & 24" Long , 12 MM Thick Stainless Steel 304 Grade & Weld 100 MM Square Tube 16 Swg At Center Of The Plate For Offset Post , Using 150 MM Square Tube 16 Swg For Vertically Post. Top Frame Made By 25 MM Square Tube 304 Grade & 16 Swg & Fix On The Wooden Top As Per Given Drawing & Details. All Stainlees Steel Surfces Finished With (Brush Finishing) . Wooden Top Making 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Approved Color & Code FORMICA Sheet With Adhasive Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade As Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer. Complete In All Respects , INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Ground Floor To 5th Floor) S. BASE WITH WOODEN TOP DINNING	Nos.	10	<image/>
	TABLES FOR 2 PERSONSSupplyOfDinningTable.For 82PersonsDinningHall(AsPerRoomDataSheet)Top SizeLength42" xDepth27" &Height30"MakingBasePlateWith24"Long, 12MMThickStainlessSteel304Grade & Weld100MMSquareTube16SwgAtCenterOfThePlateForOffsetPost,Using150MMSquareTube16SwgForVerticallyPost.TopFrameMadeBy 25MMSquareTube16Swg& FixOnThe WoodenTopAsPerGivenDrawing& Details.AllStainleesSteelSurfcesFinishing).WoodenTopMaking3/4"ThickImportedPlainMDFSheetPastedOverBothSideApprovedColor& CodeFORMICASheetWith1/2""Thick & 2"WideseasonedRedOakSolidWoodLippingIncludingGoodQualityPolishInRequiredShadeAsSampleApprovedByArchitect/Engineer.CompleteInAllRespects,In<	Nos.	8	wood going in a capacity of the table wood going in a capacity of the table is the t

26	Approved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecifiedItemPolishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor)S.S BASE WITH WOODEN TOP DINNINGTABLES FOR 4 PERSONS			
	SupplyOfDinningTableFor 82 & 38 Persons Dinning Hall(As PerRoomDataSheet)Top SizeLength48" xDepth42" &Height30"Making BasePlateWith 24" Wide & 24"Long , 12 MM Thick Stainless Steel 304Grade & Weld 100 MM Square Tube 16 SwgAt Center Of The Plate For Offset Post ,Using 150 MM Square Tube 16 Swg ForVertically Post.Top Frame Made By 25 MMSquare Tube 16 Swg & Fix On The WoodenTop As Per Given Drawing & Details.All Stainlees Steel Surfces Finished With(BrushFinishing)Wooden Top Making 3/4" Thick ImportedPlain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both SideApproved Color & Code FORMICA SheetWith Adhasive Top Outer Edge Cover With1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide seasoned Red OakSolid Wood Lipping Including Good QualityPolish In Required Shade As SampleApproved By Architect / Engineer.Complete In All Respects ,INSTRUCTIONS:-(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified ItemPolishing.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor)S.S BASE WITH WOODEN TOP DINNING	Nos.	20	sold odd wedd lipping i gropproved SS base of SS base o
27	TABLES FOR 6 PERSONS			

28	Supply Of Dinning Table With 2 Vertical Supports, For 82 & 38 Persons Dinning Hall (As Per Room Data Sheet) Top Size Length 84" x Depth 42" & Height 30" Making Base Plate With 24" Wide & 24" Long , 12 MM Thick Stainless Steel 304 Grade & Weld 100 MM Square Tube 16 Swg At Center Of The Plate For Offset Post , Using 150 MM Square Tube 16 Swg For Vertically Post. Top Frame Made By 25 MM Square Tube 16 Swg & Fix On The Wooden Top As Per Given Drawing & Details. All Stainlees Steel Surfces Finished With (Brush Finishing) Wooden Top Making 3/4" Thick Imported Plain MDF Sheet Pasted Over Both Side Approved Color & Code FORMICA Sheet With Adhasive Top Outer Edge Cover With 1/2" "Thick & 2" Wide seasoned Red Oak Solid Wood Lipping Including Good Quality Polish In Required Shade As Sample Approved By Architect / Engineer. Complete In All Respects , INSTRUCTIONS :- (i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged To Apply Smell Free Clear Solignum Or Approved Termite Repellant Spray Before Specified Item Polishing. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Ground Floor) DINNING CHAIR IMPORTED (ARM LESS)	Nos.	4	Index their a cappoind       i       i       index their a cappoind       i
20	Supply Of Dinning Chair for Dinning HallFor 82 & 38 Persons Dinning Hall (As PerRoom Data Sheet)Size 34" High 14" Wide And 14" Deep.Code SP-319-PC , S-195 Chairiter, Master ,Saab Or Equivalent BrandUsing Miled Steel Base Structure As PerDesign Given Including Top Quality PVCShell Fabric Cushion Or Leatheritte Seat &Back In Required Shade As Per ApprovedDesign Complete With All Respect.INSTRUCTIONS :-(i) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor)REVOLVING CHAIR EXECTIVE	Nos.	110	
29	Supply Of Chairs Officer For Reception , Warden Office & Kitchen			
	Manager(AsPerRoomDataSheet)ProvidingAndSupplyingOfficePresidentChair(584)HighBackChairCharister/MasterMadeOrEquivalentAsPerApprovedByEngineerCompleteInRespect.INSTRUCTIONS:-(i)SampleShouldSubmittedAlongWithTender(Ground Floor)	Nos.	3	DETAILED VIEW C1

30	<b>REVOLVING CHAIR STAFF</b>			
	SupplyOfChairsStaffFor Reception , Warden Office & KitchenManager(As Per Room Data Sheet)Providing And Supplying Office PresidentChair(574)lowBackChairCharister/MasterMade Or Equivalent AsPer Approved By Engineer Complete In AllRespect.:-(i) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor)	Nos.	4	
31	<b>REVOLVING CHAIR FOR STUDY</b>			
	Supply Of Study Chair (S-06-A) For Students' Room <b>(As Per Room Data Sheet)</b> Providing And Supplying Low Back Chair Imported /SAAB Study Revolving Chair without Arm (863) low Back Chair Charister/Master Made Or Equivalent As Per Approved By Engineer Complete In All Respect. <b>INSTRUCTIONS</b> :- (i) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Ground Floor)	Nos.	378	
32	VISITORS CHAIR			
	Supply Of Guest / Visitors Chair (S-06-A) For G Floor To 5th Floor' Room (As Per Room Data Sheet)Supplying Visitors/ Guest Fixede Chair Top Leatherite / Fabric Uphoistered IntegratedWith Moulded Foam Medium Seat & Back Cushion Having Fire Retarding Properties, Laminated Over 3D Molded Ply Shell, Vinyl Backing, P.U Arms With Leatherite Padding, M.S Pipe Sled Base With Epoxy Coated, Rubber Boot Glides Charister/Master Made Or Equivalent As Per Approved By Engineer Complete In All Respect.INSTRUCTIONS:-(i) Sample Should Submitted Along With Tender (Ground Floor)	Nos.	96	
33	SINGLE SEATER SOFA			
	SupplyOfSofaSingleSeatFor G Floor To 5th Floor' Room(As PerRoomDataSheet)Size 33" Deep 33" Wide 33" Back Hight,Using Structure Solignum Treated PartalWood Frame With Arm Support And FixingOf 4" Thick Best Quality Springs, Rubber,Cotton & Molty Foam I/C 6" High S.S legs,Best Quality Jute FabricFinished AsDesigned Given By The Architect EngineerAs Per DUHS StandardComplete In AllRespectsINSTRUCTIONS(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray Before	Nos.	45	Furniture And Choice velvet sofas

	Specified Item Polishing Or Cushioning. (ii) Sample Should Submitted Along With			
	Tender (Ground Floor)			
34	TWO SEATER SOFA			
	SupplyOfSofaSingleSeatFor G Floor To 5th Floor' Room(As PerRoomDataSheet)Size33" Deep 60" Wide 33" Back Hight,UsingStructure Solignum Treated PartalWood Frame With Arm Support And FixingOf 4" Thick Best Quality Springs, Rubber,Cotton & Molty Foam I/C 6" High S.S legs,Best Quality Jute Fabric Finished AsDesigned Given By The Architect EngineerAs Per DUHS Standard Complete In AllRespects.INSTRUCTIONS.:(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified Item Polishing Or Cushioning.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor)	Nos.	34	
35	THREE SEATER SOFA			
	SupplyOfSofaSingleSeatFor G Floor To 5th Floor' Room(As PerRoomDataSheet)Size33" Deep 90" Wide 33" Back Hight,UsingStructure Solignum Treated PartalWood Frame With Arm Support And FixingOf 4" Thick Best Quality Springs, Rubber,Cotton & Molty Foam I/C 6" High S.S legs,Best Quality Jute Fabric Finished AsDesigned Given By The Architect EngineerAs Per DUHS Standard Complete In AllRespects.(i) The Contractor Shall Be Obliged ToApply Smell Free Clear Solignum OrApproved Termite Repellant Spray BeforeSpecified Item Polishing Or Cushioning.(ii) Sample Should Submitted Along WithTender (Ground Floor)	Nos.	12	

#### **SPECIAL NOTE:**

- 1. Bidder must submit the samples for all tendered items prior to the bid opening or to provide the reference list of quoted products if previously delivered the items in DUHS premises to facilitate the Technical Evaluation as well as to examine the quality of the offered products.
- 2. DUHS may reject the bid/or part of it, if previous experience in term of supplies and service is not satisfactory.
- 3. All parts/accessories must be included for complete operation, and all optional parts must be quoted in bid, if not quoted will be considered Free of cost.
- 4. Documentary evidence verifying the original manufacturer of the goods must be attached.
- 5. Documentary proof verifying the Country of Origin of Equipment/ Instrument must be attached.
- 6. The <u>manufacturer's</u> country of origin and the <u>goods'</u> country of origin are distinct. Therefore, the country of origin of the goods must be clearly specified with supporting documents.

## **H: Sample Forms**

#### 1. PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE/SECURITY FORM

To: [Name & Address of the Procuring Agency]

Whereas[Name of Bidder](hereinafter called "theBidder") has undertaken, in pursuance of Contract No.[number]dated [date] to supply[description of goods](hereinafter called "the Contract").

And whereas it has been stipulated in the said Contract that the Bidder shall furnish to the Procuring Agency with a Bank Guarantee by a scheduled bank for the sum of 5% of the total Contract amount as Security for compliance with the Bidder's performance obligations in accordance with the Contract.

And whereas we have agreed to provide a Guarantee: for the said Bidder

Therefore, we hereby unconditionally and irrevocably guarantee, on behalf of the Bidder, up to a total of <u>[Amount of the Guarantee in Words and Figures]</u> and we undertake to pay you, upon your first written demand declaring the Bidder to be in default under the Contract and without requiring the Procuring Agency to initiate action against the Bidder and without cavil or argument any sum or sums within the limits of <u>[Amount of Guarantee]</u> as aforesaid. The amount stated in the demand made under this guarantee shall be conclusive proof of the amount payable by the Guarantor under this guarantee.

The obligations of the Guarantor under this guarantee shall be valid for four months after the completion of delivery of supplies by the Bidder to the Procuring Agency of the full quantity of the goods for which this Guarantee is being given, and until all and any obligations and sums due have been paid in full.

Signature and Seal of the Guarantors / Bank

Address

Date

#### 2. MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION FORM [SEE CLAUSE 11.1 (a) OF THE INSTRUCTION TO BIDDERS]

Dated: \_\_\_\_\_

To: The Dow University of Health Sciences Karachi.

We hereby commit and assure our full guarantee and warranty / guarantee as per Clause 12 of the General Conditions of Contract for the goods offered for supply by the above mentioned firm against this Invitation for Bids.

[Signature for and on behalf of Manufacturer] [Name and Designation]

Note:

This letter of authority should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person competent and having the power of attorney to bind the Manufacturer. It should be included by the Bidder in its bid.

#### 2. CONTRACT FORM

 THIS AGREEMENT made the \_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_ 2024 between Dow University of Health Sciences, Karachi of Islamic Republic of Pakistan (hereinafter called "the Procuring Agency") of the one part and \_\_\_\_\_\_ [Name of Bidder] of \_\_\_\_\_ fcity

 and country of Bidder]
 (hereinafter called "the Bidder") of the other part:

WHEREAS the Procuring Agency invited bids through Tender Reverence No. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ dated \_\_\_\_\_\_ for certain goods and ancillary services, viz., <u>[brief</u> <u>description of goods and services]</u> and has accepted a bid by the Bidder for the supply of those goods and services in the sum of <u>[contract price in words and figures]</u> (hereinafter called "the Contract Price").

#### NOW THIS AGREEMENT WITNESSETH AS FOLLOWS:

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Conditions of Contract referred to.

2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement, viz.:

- (a) the Bid Form and the Price Schedule submitted by the Bidder;
- (b) the Schedule of Requirements;
- (c) the Technical Specifications;
- (d) the General Conditions of Contract;
- (e) the Special Conditions of Contract; and
- (f) the Procuring Agency's Notification of Award.

2. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Procuring Agency to the Bidder as hereinafter mentioned, the Bidder hereby covenants with the Procuring Agency to provide the goods and services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract

4. The Procuring Agency hereby covenants to pay the Bidder in consideration of the provision of the goods and services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the contract.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with their respective laws the day and year first above written.

Signed / Sealed by the Manufacturer / Authorized Bidder / Authorized Agent Signed / Sealed by Procuring Agency

#### 4. INTEGRITY PACT (AFFIDAVIT)

#### DECLARATION OF FEES, COMMISSION AND BROKERAGE ETC. PAYABLE BY THE SUPPLIERS/CONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS.

Contract Number:	 Dated:
Contract Value:	
Contract Title:	

**[Name of Supplier/Contractor/Consultant]** hereby declares that it has not obtained or induced the procurement of any contract, right, interest, privilege or other obligation or benefit from Government of Sindh (GoS) or any administrative subdivision or agency thereof or any other entity owned or controlled by it (GoS) through any corrupt business practice.

Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, **[Name of Supplier/ Contractor/ Consultant]** represents and warrants that it has fully declared the brokerage, commission, fees etc. paid or payable to anyone and not given or agreed to give and shall not give or agree to give to anyone within or outside Pakistan either directly or indirectly through any natural or juridical person, including its affiliate, agent, associate, broker, consultant, director, promoter, shareholder, sponsor or subsidiary, any commission, gratification, bribe, finder's fee or kickback, whether described as consultation fee or otherwise, with the object of obtaining or inducing the procurement of a contract, right, interest, privilege or other obligation or benefit, in whatsoever form, from Procuring Agency (PA), except that which has been expressly declared pursuant hereto.

**[Name of Supplier/Contractor/Consultant]** certifies that it has made and will make full disclosure of all agreements and arrangements with all persons in respect of or related to the transaction with PA and has not taken any action or will not take any action to circumvent the above declaration, representation or warranty.

**[Name of Supplier/Contractor/Consultant]** accepts full responsibility and strict liability for making any false declaration, not making full disclosure, misrepresenting facts or taking any action likely to defeat the purpose of this declaration, representation and warranty. It agrees that any contract, right, interest, privilege or other obligation or benefit obtained or procured as aforesaid shall, without prejudice to any other right and remedies available to PA under any law, contract or other instrument, be voidable at the option of PA.

Notwithstanding any rights and remedies exercised by PA in this regard, [Name of Supplier/Contractor/Consultant] agrees to indemnify PA for any loss or damage incurred by it on account of its corrupt business practices and further pay compensation to PA in an amount equivalent to ten time the sum of any commission, gratification, bribe, finder's fee or kickback given by [Name of Supplier/Contractor/Consultant] as aforesaid for the purpose of obtaining or inducing the procurement of any contract, right, interest, privilege or other obligation or benefit, in whatsoever form, from PA.

[Procuring Agency]

# I: Bid Form & Price Schedule

#### 1. **BID FORM**

To: The Dow University of Health Sciences Karachi

Dear Sir,

as may be ascertained in accordance with the Schedule of Prices attached herewith and made part of this bid.

2. The free of cost / donation / discounts offered and the methodology for their application are:

2. We undertake, if our bid is accepted, to deliver the goods in accordance with the delivery schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements.

4. If our bid is accepted, we shall obtain an unconditional guarantee of a bank in the sum of 5% of the Contract Price for the due performance of the Contract, in the form prescribed by the Procuring Agency.

5. We agree to the validity of this bid for 90 days from the date fixed for financial bid opening and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period.

6. Until a formal Contract is prepared and executed, this bid, together with the written acceptance thereof and notification of award, by the Procuring Agency, shall constitute a binding Contract between us.

7. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any bid you may receive. Name

In the capacity of \_\_\_\_\_

Signed \_\_\_\_\_

Duly authorized to sign the Bid for and on behalf of \_\_\_\_\_\_

Date \_\_\_\_\_

## 2. PRICE SCHEDULE IN PAK RUPEES delivered duty paid (DDP BASIS)

### FOR GOODS OFFERED WITHIN THE PROCURING AGENCY'S COUNTRY

S#	Detailed Specification of Goods	Quantity of Stores	Unit	Name of Manufacturer	Country of Origin	Unit Price on DDP Basis (Excluding GST)	Total Cost On DDP Basis (Excluding GST)
1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	7.	8.
Total Amount in Pak Rs. On DDP Basis (Excluding GST)							
Total Amount in words							

Name
In the capacity of
Signed
Duly authorized to sign the Bid for and on behalf of
Date